L.

Garnett Industrial Airport Advisory Board
Minutes of Meeting
November 16, 2018

Call to Order

The Garnett Industrial Airport Advisory Board met on November 16®, 2018 at Garnett City Hall
with the following members present: Pat Schettler, Chairman; Roger Brummel, Mike Brown, Charles
Allen, Members. Also in attendance were Gary Ecclefield, Airport Manager, Rueben Esh and Bill
Reeder, potential members.

Chairman Pat Schettler called the meeting to order at 5 p.m. Introduced Rueben Esh and Bill
Reeder as potential members. Rueben is an IFR pilot and has flown out of Garnett many times. Bill is a
local resident who is interested in aviation.

II.

Minutes

There wasn't a quorum present at the October meeting so there wasn't minutes to approve.

11

Iv.

Old Business

Reviewed and discussed the credit card issue and told of progress made with a new

card processor and if we can lower fees. Both Pat and Gary agreed to continue to pursue
cheaper alternatives. Everyone on the board agreed how important the fuel pumps are
to an useful airport.

New Business

A. Airport Planning Commitee. It was reported that we were still working to get the
necessary information to the engineers.

B. Explained the interim repair bid that was submitted to the KDOT. Pat and Gary
explained the purpose and method of KDOT grants. Also discussed the

idea of finding ways of funding repairs to the airport surface so as to extend the lifespan
of the surface until such time as we can obtain funding for a more permanent solution.

C. Gary brought to the boards attention that his heater in the FBO is starting to fail. The
board recommended that this be tabled till the next meeting.

D. Gary presented his Airport Manager's report. A copy was emailed to members of the
board before the meeting.

. Adjournment

There being no further discussion, Roger moved to adjourn the meeting. It was seconded
by Mike Brown. The meeting was adjourned at 5:45.




